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RHS Values
Champions:

HoY Shout Out:
Well done to Emily K, Year 12, for
being a wonderful student mentor
to students in the younger years.
Thank you for being such an
excellent role model to other
students.   

Mr Peacock - Head of Sixth Form

A message
from 
Mr 
Davies:

RHS
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Subject Shout Out -
Sociology:
Well done to Shannon and Georgia, Year
13, who have been able to use their A
Level Geography knowledge and apply
this to their A Level Sociology topics. They
have even prepared a presentation,
which they have shared with the class, to
pass their knowledge on!

Ms McLoughlin - Head of Social
Sciences

Top 5 Attendance: 
7B - 97.67%
7F - 96.68%
7A - 96.57%
8A - 96.46%
C62 - 96.36%

(attendance calculated until 30/01/2025

The undoubted highlight of my week was spending Wednesday
afternoon in London with Year 9 students who attended the Lion
King trip. I could not have been more impressed with how the
students conducted themselves both en route to the event and in
the theatre itself. They were outstanding ambassadors for our
school community and I feel slightly guilty that I enjoyed listening to
the positive comments from passers-by, almost as much as the
performance itself. It was also a pleasure to witness the
relationship between the students and their form teachers and I
would like to thank Mr Cahill and all the staff for the work that goes
into creating our extended curriculum programme. 

As parents/guardians will know, Ruislip High school is part of a
wider family of schools in the Vanguard Learning Trust. It was great
to welcome our Trust partners to the school last week for our
annual Spelling Bee competition. It was a wonderful community
event and I was so impressed with the unbeelievable spelling skills
of the students involved. 

Finally, this week has seen assemblies delivered at the school to
mark Holocaust Memorial day and this year, the 80th anniversary of
the liberation of Auschwitz-Birkenau. Our assemblies not only
focused on the importance of remembrance but also the theme for
this year's memorial events ‘for a better future’. I believe
passionately that as a school community it is imperative we create a
culture in which all our children have a sense of belonging, feel
respected, and enjoy a connection with each other. We must
remain united against hatred in any form, using lessons from the
past to create a future where our children thrive and live out the
values that enable peaceful communities to flourish. 
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On Wednesday 22nd January, 2025, RHS hosted the sixth annual VLT Spelling Bee, which
was attended by students from each of the Vanguard Learning Trust schools. 

Led by Ms Rickards, E201 was filled up with audience members from all of the Trust
schools - including several Ruislip High School Year 7 tutor groups - ‘buzzing’ to see their
peers take to the stage. 

VLT Spelling Bee

Each team of four took turns to spell increasingly difficult words out loud, a feat of not
only academic prowess, but also admirable confidence. Every participant excelled,
achieving points for their teams and even spelling words such as ‘gargantuan’, ‘tortoise’
and ‘distraught’. The rapid-fire round increased the tension even further, with a two
minute timer ticking away, as the students scrambled to fit in as many correct spells as
possible. Even Ms Rickards was struggling to keep up with the pace of the eager 10-year-
old spellers! 
It was anyone’s game for most of the competition, but Oak Farm started to creep ahead in the final round. However, they were
pipped at the post by Vyners, who put forward a worthy team of winners. Their victory was well deserved, and was helped along
by star-speller Lisa, taking home the crown of ‘Best Speller in the Trust’, as well as 10 points for the Vyners’ team. Two incredible
Sixth Form volunteers assisted the organisers with the scoring, and general running of the event, and definitely deserve a shout
out for their efforts. Dr Lecky, CEO of the Vanguard Learning Trust, and Mr Davies, Headteacher, who were both present at the
awards ceremony, conveyed their pride for all the students involved. 

Overall, the afternoon was a huge success, offering all the schools of the trust a fantastic opportunity to learn, collaborate with
others and develop their confidence. 

RHS Sixth Form Student Leadership Team:
Applications
Year 12 students are invited to apply for a range of exciting leadership
roles at Ruislip High School, by applying to be a member of our Sixth
Form Student Leadership Team. 
This is a fantastic opportunity to develop key skills; make a real impact
in the school community; and represent their peers. We are looking for
motivated and passionate individuals in Year 12 to take on the roles in
various positions within the Student Leadership Team, such as Head of
Mentoring and supporting different year groups in the school. In
addition, this is also the opportunity for Year 12 students to apply for
the role of Head Student. 
If students are interested in becoming a voice for the student
community, organising and supporting school events, as well as
generally giving back to the RHS community, we encourage them to
apply and take on this rewarding challenge! 
Our outgoing Student Leaders wanted to share how much they valued
the experience of being part of the team. 

Hiruni, outgoing Head of Year 7, said: “I loved being a role model to
younger students, I really enjoyed mentoring them at the start of their
journeys at RHS.”

Meanwhile, Ava, outgoing Head of Year 11, said: “I loved the chance to
give back to a school, who have given me so much! I will value this time
for a long while.”
To apply, students should complete the application form available to
them on the Year 12 Google Classroom. The deadline for applications
is Friday 7th February, 2025.
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Year 11 History/Drama Theatre Trip
On Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st January, 2025, Year 11 students got the
opportunity to watch a play, in a trip led jointly by the RHS Drama and History
departments. Across the two nights, students watched performances of The
Lonely Londoners at The Kiln Theatre, much to their delight. 

The play, adapted from Sam Selvon’s novel, explores the experiences of
Caribbean immigrants during the Windrush era in post-war London. This
exciting outing provided a unique chance for the GCSE History students
attending the trip to deepen their understanding of the Windrush Generation,
one of the topics covered on the GCSE History curriculum.

The play’s powerful storytelling and engaging performances brought to life
the struggles and triumphs of the characters, making it a valuable extension of
their studies. For the GCSE Drama students, it was also an invaluable
opportunity to witness a professional theatre production, enriching their
knowledge of performance and technical sound and lighting techniques.

Students loved the dynamic portrayal of the characters and the thrilling set
and lighting design in the show.  

Laylah, Year 11, said: “The play was incredibly moving. I found so much of it
really thought-provoking and powerful.”

Overall, the trip was a memorable experience that brought history and drama
together in an exciting and impactful way. Thank you to both departments for
running this valuable trip.

RHS Superstars: 
The Hillingdon Chess
Competition

We are delighted to share that on Saturday
18th January, 2025, one of our Year 7
students, Alexander, 7W, represented the
school at the Hillingdon and Ealing Schools
Chess competition (U12). 
Despite tough competition, Alexander
played his games calmly and confidently.
Out of the six games, which he took part in,
Alexander won three, lost two and drew
one. This resulted in Alexander coming out
of the event in joint 3rd place, which was his
best ever achievement at the competition. 
Congratulations to Alexander - we are very
proud of your achievement! 

On Wednesday 29th January, 2025, the second group of Year 9
students headed into central London to enjoy a performance of The
Lion King, the musical at The Lyceum Theatre. 

Once again, the students’ behaviour was excellent, which ensured the
trip had a wonderful atmosphere throughout. Similarly, to the first
wave of Year 9s who watched a performance of The Lion King earlier
this month, students marvelled at the technical wizardry and stunning
performances throughout the production. 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all of the staff members who
supported the trips, which enabled both to run smoothly. A particular
thank you to Mr Cahill, Head of Year 9, who organised and led both
days of the trip. Accompanying 210 students, over two trips, into
central London is no mean feat - but we believe it is experiences like
this that help to enrich our students’ wider learning.

Year 9 Trip Part 2: The Lion King
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On Wednesday 29th January, 2025, our Year 11 Music students
took part in a special GCSE Music Recital, providing them with an
invaluable opportunity to perform in front of a live audience of
staff and parents. This event was an essential part of their
preparation for the upcoming practical exams, allowing them to
gain confidence performing.

The students showcased a diverse range of musical skills, performing
both solo and ensemble pieces across various genres. From classical to
contemporary, each performance demonstrated the hard work and
dedication of the Year 11 GCSE Music class. From ‘To Russia, with Love’
performed on the Clarinet by Dylan S, to ‘Burning’ by Sam Smith,
performed by Mia, the musical selection on offer was a delight.

GCSE Music Recital 

HoY Update: Year 9 - Mr CahillHoY Update: Year 9 - Mr Cahill
I just wanted to pass on a huge well done to all of the students in Year 9, who attended our two trips to see The Lion
King this month. Their behaviour was excellent, showing what a credit to the school they are. Whilst school is
primarily about lessons and learning, it can not be underestimated how vital these cultural capital experiences are in
a student's development. It is a privilege as a Head of Year to get to experience such moments with our students; I
hope they all enjoyed the trip! 

I would also like to remind you about our upcoming Year 9 Options Evening on Thursday 27th February, 2025, from
4:30pm to 7:00pm. This important event will provide you with the opportunity to explore the GCSE and BTEC subjects
available to your child as they prepare to make their choices for Year 10. 

Our subject teachers and leadership team will be on hand to provide advice and guidance, helping you and your child
make informed decisions about their academic future. All available subjects will have a subject stall at the event, with
options subjects, such as Health & Social Care, Media Studies and Computer Science, conducting two 10 minute talks
throughout the evening. 

Ahead of the evening, if you would like to see the options available to your child during KS4, please head to the school
website’s curriculum section, where each option is outlined. This can be found here. 

The recital was not only an opportunity for the performers to refine their exam pieces, but also for the audience to
celebrate the progress these young musicians have made. The audience was thoroughly impressed by the students'
musical performances, and the supportive atmosphere was a reminder of the importance of community in helping our
students achieve their best. 

Ms Nastou, Curriculum Leader for Music, said: “I am so proud of each and every one of my Year 11 class. Their
commitment to excellence is always wonderful, but it has never been more apparent than during this evening - they
were really keen to show off the results of their hard work!”

As the GCSE Music practical exams approach, we wish all of our Year 11 GCSE Music students the best of luck. 

Holocaust Memorial Day Assemblies
The theme of this year’s Holocaust Memorial Day was: ‘For a Better Future’. In this
week’s assemblies, led by Mr Warrington, Curriculum Leader of History, we decided to
focus not on the perpetrators of the Holocaust, but on the bystanders and upstanders
found in this moment of history. Students learnt about a group of ordinary people in
Denmark, who’s brave upstanding action saved 99% of Denmark’s Jewish population. 
The assembly gave students a chance to reflect on why the word ‘bystander’ has been in
use since 1534, yet the word ‘upstander’ was only entered into the dictionary in 2016 -
even though there are plenty of examples of upstanders throughout history. 

https://www.ruisliphigh.com/home/curriculum/curriculum-areas/
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Year 11 Trip to London PE News:
Indoor Athletics at Haydon High School
We would like to say a huge congratulations to some of our
Year 8 students, who put in an outstanding performance at
the Hillingdon Schools Indoor Athletics Competition on
Thursday 23rd January, 2025.

Held at Haydon School, our teams - seven girls and six boys -
shone at the event, in both track and field events. The girls’
team placed 3rd overall, which was a fantastic achievement in
a very competitive field. However, the RHS boys’ team placed
1st - meaning they got to move on to the Hillingdon finals,
held on Wednesday 29th January, 2025. 

All of the students performed to a high calibre, however we
would like to give special mentions to the following students
who won their events: Luis J (shot putt), Vinnie MB (triple
jump and 2 lap sprint), Sidney B (speed bounce), and Lucas H
(2 lap sprint). 

Well done to all of the students for taking part in the event.
The students who took part are named below: 

Girls’ Team: Millie B (8S), Jess H (8F), Lois C (8D), Sophie W
(8B), Hannah H (8S), Ellie D (8F), Alyssa L (8A) and Eva A (8A).

Boys’ Team: Luis J (8S), Freddie W (8F), Sidney B (8F), Finley
MW (8F), Luca H (8W) and Vinnie MB (8B).

Hillingdon Indoor Athletics Finals

We are thrilled to share that on Wednesday 29th January,
2025, our Boys’ Athletics Team came first in the Hillingdon
Borough Indoor Athletics Final. 

Held at Swakeleys School, our Year 8 team performed
excellently throughout each event they took part in. The
majority of students in the team placed either 1st or 2nd in all
of their events, ensuring that Ruislip High School came top of
the table. 

A huge well done to everyone on the team and thank you to
the RHS PE Department for facilitating this opportunity for our
students. The full table of events and results can be found on
the right of this article. 

Event  Student(s) Position 

 Shot Putt
Luis J (8S)
Freddie W (8F)

1st 
TBC

Speed Bounce 
Sidney B (8F)
Tommy M (8D) 

1st 
5th 

Standing Long Jump
Finley  MW (8F) 
Freddie W (8F)

1st
TBC

Standing Triple Jump
Sidney B (8F)
Vinnie MB (8B)

TBC
1st 

Vertical Jump
Finley  MW (8F) 
Luca H (8B)

1st 
TBC

4x1 Lap Relay 
Luca H (8W), Sidney B
(8F)Vinnie MB (8B), Tommy M
8D) 

1st 

4x2 Lap Relay
Freddie W (8F), Finley MW (8F),
Sidney B (8F), Luca H (8W)

2nd 

Two Lap Race
Finley  MW (8F) 
Vinnie MB (8B)

1st 
1st 

Four Lap Race 
Finley  MW (8F) 
Luca H (8B)

1st 
2nd 

Six Lap Race Freddie W (8F) 2nd  

Eight Lap Paarlauf Sidney B (8F) Vinnie MB (8B) 1st 
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Notices:
Key Dates:
Monday 3rd February 2025
Start of LGBTQ+ History
Month

Thursday 6th February 2025
Year 13 Mock Results Day

Monday 10th February 2025 
Start of Safer Internet Week

Wednesday 12th February
Year 12 Access Project Trip

Thursday 13th February
2025 4:30-7pm
Year 12 Parents’ Evening

Friday 14th February 2025
Berlin Trip Departs

Friday 14th February 2025
End of Half Term

 

Letters Home
Update to Parents -
24/01/25
Click here

Year 12 Work Experience
Letter - 
Click here

Learn Hillingdon Cookery
Course for Men
Click here

Aim High Forum for Parents
Click here

Other Opportunities
(not linked to the
school)

As we approach the end of the school year, if
you have any Ruislip High School uniform,
which is still in a good, clean condition and
you wish to donate it, please drop it off at
our school office by the end of term.
Thank you in advance for your support. Our
second hand uniform sales are always
popular and vital to help us raise money,
which will go towards supporting the school
commuity.

All money raised from future uniform sales
goes towards the ‘Friends’ Fund’, which
supports a range of student and school
community projects.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1NRjbYa49D_Z2v-4gu7VWidDdtA1ChLqw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/11XLl5fI9EAo3L8sp4MaSE6E0qyqXWDL0/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Uu06lI6fakJFhEtHF-8ZUaVFw8eGF2cN/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AE_gMPYhiqLQ7CbfGst3zjQ6b1OBszbZ/view?usp=sharing

